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My first 75 days… 
      First let me start by thanking you the membership/chapters for your support and 
goodwill gestures during my recent run for this International Office.  I will strive to serve 
you all proud. 
I would also like to thank the 2015/2016 International Executive Board for bestowing me 
International “Life Membership” status at this year’s 2016 annual convention in Wisconsin, Dells. 
I am humbled and honored. 
 
With that said, first order of business…  “Challenge Coins” 
At the time of this report and the fall board meeting, all coins are in mid shipment, 
and should be present for distribution. 
I’d have to say though that this task was a bit nostalgic for me, as we added black bunting 
around the name of yet another founding member  “Dave Hamilton.”   
This organization’s very first President.  “Where It All Began.”    Godspeed Dave. 
 
At the beginning of September, President Chris Gadway and myself attended along with many others 
the memorial services for Don Parker, Jr.  Another long standing member of Massachusetts Chapter 1, 
and son of founder Don & Dottie Parker (MA Chapter 1). 
 
Being in my home state last week (Oct. 22) I was able to attend the R.K.M.C.  
Fall Massachusetts State Meeting in Berkley, MA. 
Thank you, Massachusetts State Representative George Colby for the invite. 
 
The MAL program… fluid and ever expanding.  Welcome to all new members. 
We look forward to meeting and greeting you in the near future on the road, 
and or at an R.K. event. 
 
Be safe & ride safe      RKF 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Spike Ostiguy 
R.K.I.F.M.C. 
International Vice President 
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